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There are big changes happening in the osteopathic family 
medicine profession right now and I’m happy to say that the new 
developments will be great for ACOFP members!  

ACOFP RESOLUTIONS AT THE AOA HOUSE 
OF DELEGATES 

ACOFP attended the American Osteopathic Association (AOA) 
House of Delegates meetings at the end of July in Chicago. It was a 
very successful, positive meeting this year. There was an air of change 
and cooperation. The new AOA CEO made the announcement 
of an open, direct and transparent relationship with members  
and staff. 

The 2019-2020 AOA President, Ronald R. Burns, DO, FACOFP, was 
also sworn in at the House of Delegates. Dr. Burns outlined three 
areas that he’ll focus on this year, which all align very well with the 
goals and strategies of ACOFP:

1. The certification process 

2. Affiliate relations

3. Member benefits

ACOFP submitted resolutions on several issues that are important 
to ACOFP member physicians, residents and students.

Resolution 1. The AOA Board of Trustees, through the AOA Bureau of 
Osteopathic Specialists (BOS), shall ensure that osteopathic principles 
and practices (OPP) remains an integral and required part of AOA 
board certification and re-certification examinations as appropriate 
for each specialty. 

This Resolution was signed by seven other specialty colleges and 
passed with the four strong policies:

a. Continued osteopathic content in the certification process as 
appropriate to the specialty

b. Continued opportunity for an OMM practical by any specialty

c. Continued specialty-specific content

d. Continued osteopathic content in the osteopathic recognition (OR) 
training programs 

Resolution 2. The AOA shall require the certifying boards to notify the 
physician of their score within eight weeks of taking the test.

Resolution 3. The resolution on utilizing the OMT Boot Camp for partial 
fulfillment of OCC component four was referred to the BOS. The issue  
is now in the hands of AOBFP and ACOFP to work out the details and  
present to the BOS for approval.

EARLY ENTRY CERTIFICATION PROGRAM 

ACOFP is excited that the American Osteopathic Association 
(AOA) and the American Board of Osteopathic Family Physicians 
(AOBFP) have moved forward with new Early Entry Certification 
(EEC) program! 

The EEC program will allow a resident to take a shortened AOBFP 
initial certification exam. The residents that take this exam will 
have early entry into Osteopathic Continuous Certification (OCC), 
which reduces the requirements they need to meet in their first 
certification cycle. As further detailed in the AOA announcement, 
a resident only needs to take two (2) ACOFP/AOBFP In-Service 
exams (ISEs) prior to being eligible for the EEC. 

There are several major benefits to this new exam format:

• The EEC exam will consist of fewer questions and be available at a 
lower cost than the traditional cognitive exam for board certification. 

• The OMT performance exam is now optional.

• The OMM practical will be optional for the initial certification. If the 
physician chooses to take the OMM practical, then it will be reflected 
in the certificate. If the resident does not take the OMM practical on 
the initial certification, they have the option to do so later. 

• There will be a way for a resident to register for the ISE as an 
individual so that their ability to take advantage of this EEC will not be 
determined solely by their institution.

AOBFP is currently finalizing other important details regarding the 
EEC and will announce them soon. 

In addition to this great news, the ACOFP Education and Research 
Foundation has pledged to financially support third-year family 
medicine residents with the cost of their unreimbursed expenses. 
While details are still being completed, grants will be made 
available to residents taking their initial AOBFP exam to subsidize 
expenses not covered by their institution.

All these enhancements to the AOBFP certification process make 
it a very easy decision for osteopathic family medicine residents 

Robert C. DeLuca, DO, FACOFP dist. 
2019 - 2020 ACOFP President

when it comes to which certification board to choose...OF COURSE, 
IT IS THE AOBFP!  

We believe that these changes will foster a refreshed sense of 
unity within the AOA, affiliate specialties and the profession. We 
hope that you share our excitement for these game-changing 
opportunities! 

Rocky Mountain OPTI/Sky Ridge Medical Center
Neuromusculoskeletal Medicine + 1 Residency

Our program was established to enable physicians who have already completed a residency  
in an approved specialty to spend an extra year enhancing their skills in neuromusculoskeletal medicine  

and osteopathic manipulative medicine (NMM/OMM). Our goal is to develop highly trained physicians  
who can act as both clinicians and academicians. Our program places a significant emphasis on the 

integration of osteopathic manipulative medicine and the principles of primary care sports medicine.  
Our residents develop their Osteopathic clinical skills by providing inpatient care at Sky Ridge Medical  
Center and outpatient care at the Rocky Vista Health Center and other associated outpatient clinics. 

Our program also includes such rotation choices as neurological surgery, occupational  
medicine, orthopedic spine surgery, podiatric medicine, primary care sports medicine, neurology, 

physical medicine and rehabilitation, rheumatology, musculoskeletal radiology, medical acupuncture,  
family medicine, integrative medicine, functional medicine, hospice and palliative care, 

internal medicine, obstetrics and gynecology and pediatrics. Academic development occurs through 
the Rocky Vista University College of Osteopathic Medicine in Parker, Colorado.  Successful program  

completion will allow the physician to apply for the Neuromusculoskeletal Medicine/Osteopathic 
Manipulative Medicine certification examination. 

Kenneth A. Ramey, DO, FACOFP serves as the program director and is a 1994 graduate  
ofthe Chicago College of Osteopathic Medicine. He is board certified in family medicine/osteopathic  

manipulative treatment, neuromusculoskeletal medicine/osteopathic manipulative medicine 
and has a certificate of added qualification in sports medicine. Dr. Ramey is a member of the 

medical staff at Sky Ridge Medical Center and has served as a team physician at the high school, 
college and semi-professional levels.   He is an Associate Professor of OPP at Rocky Vista University  
and serves as the Director of the Sports Medicine and Osteopathic Manipulative Medicine Program  

at the Rocky Vista Health Center.

We have received ACGME Pre-Accreditation and would be honored to consider your 
application for our program.  Please send a current CV, letter of interest and three letters of 

recommendation (including one from your residency director) to Dr. Ramey at kramey@rvu.edu. 
Please call Dr. Ramey at (720) 874-2421 if you need additional information. 

“The purpose of Osteopathy is to make life a little more comfortable for the patient.”

“What are the limits of Osteopathy?  No one knows the limits of Osteopathy.”

John Martin Littlejohn, DO
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